
 
   
June 5, 2019 

 

Dear UA Community, 

I would like to update you on a number of important developments regarding the university’s budget 
and our plans to prepare for a possible government shutdown.  

First, thanks to a great deal of very effective advocacy, the legislative conference committee has 
tentatively agreed to a budget of $322 million in unrestricted general funding (UGF) for the University of 
Alaska. While this represents a $5 million UGF reduction from the current year, it’s a significant 
improvement over the governor’s proposed $134 million cut. The budget must still be adopted by a final 



We hope the budget issues will be resolved before July 1, allowing us to avoid the disruption caused by 
issuing unnecessary furlough or layoff notices. In the meantime, the only responsible choice is to prepare 
for an organized approach to dealing with the possibility that no budget will be approved by July 1. I 
appreciate your patience and your ongoing commitment to our important mission. 

You can expect to hear from me on an ongoing basis as more specific information becomes available. 

Jim Johnsen 

President, University of Alaska 


